
 

 

Dear Members, 

In light of the increased safe management measures due to the rising 
COVID-19 cases in Singapore, we will be sharing some important updates 
that will be implemented here at the resort: 

 Mandatory TraceTogether SafeEntry 
 Golf Course Reminders 
 Reduction of Gathering at F&B Outlets 
 Social & Recreation Facilities Updates 
 Laguna Practice Measures 

 

SAFE ENTRY  

A new token/scan system will be introduced for easier and faster check-ins. 
The TraceTogether-only SafeEntry will be made mandatory from May 17 
onwards. Other modes of SafeEntry check-in – such as scanning a SafeEntry 
QR code with a phone camera or the Singpass app – will be discontinued 
from that day. 

     

 



 

 

Members and Guests are strongly encouraged to collect your TraceTogether 
tokens and/or download the TraceTogether App on your smartphones by 
May 17: 

 To find out where to collect your TraceTogether tokens, visit 
https://token.gowhere.gov.sg/  

 To download the TraceTogether app via Apple App Store: 
https://apps.apple.com/sg/app/tracetogether/id1498276074  

 To download the TraceTogether app via Google Play Store: 
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=sg.gov.tech.bluetrace  

 

GENERAL 

We have already seen an increase in the frequency of inspections by various 
authorities and heightened sensitivity to all safety measures.  This will 
certainly continue for the coming weeks, so we seek your support and 
commitment to be more alert to comply with all safe management measures.   

 Wear your mask at all times unless engaging in strenuous activities or 
in the act of eating/drinking 

 Avoid gathering in groups of more than 5 people 
 Maintain social distancing of at least 1m in all areas of the property 

with the exception of golf and other activities where 2m is required 
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F&B OUTLETS 

 Each group is limited to five persons. The group will be split up if 
there are more than 5 people and you will have to be seated 
separately. Intermingling is not allowed between groups 

 Masks are required to be worn whenever guests are not eating and 
drinking 

 TraceTogether-only SafeEntry will be implemented at F&B 
establishments from May 17, 2021   

 Reservations are strongly encouraged due to fixed capacity limit for 
each F&B outlet 

 Alcohol consumption timings 
- Nest: 8.30pm | Last order: 8pm 
- Greenhouse / Legends Bar: 10.30pm | Last order: 10pm 
- Tee Deck: 8.30pm | Last order: 8pm (Sunday – Thursday) 

                   10.30pm | Last order: 10pm (Friday – Saturday) 

 

GOLF COURSES 

The current measures in practice regarding golf will not see any procedural 
changes as we do not currently allow caddies and, thus, all flights are already 
at 5 or less people. We would however, like to remind all golfers that: 

 All flights are to be booked individually 
 Please maintain 2m distancing while on the golf course and practice 

ground 
 You are not to mix and mingle amongst flights before, during or after 

your game 
 Please avoid sharing equipment 
 Please refrain from touching the flagstick 
 Masks must be worn at all times unless engaging in strenuous activity.  

Please wear your mask in common outdoor areas such as the putting 
green, approaching Mulligans snack bar, toilet areas and the buggy 
staging/return areas. 

 While changing rooms remain open, we encourage members leave 
the facility upon the conclusion of their golf/dining experience and 



 

 

shower at home, reducing the number of people in the changing 
room 

 Lightning Warning and Weather closures – remains in effect.  In order 
to avoid accumulation of people waiting or congregating at the club, 
all tee times falling within a lightning warning/closure of the golf 
course will be cancelled.  Those golfers that are already on the course 
can remain on course, seeking shelter in the rain shelters, Nest or the 
overflow area in the car park.  Any golfers returning to the buggy 
return area are abandoning play and their golf bags will be removed 
and sent up to the bag drop 

 

LAGUNA PRACTICE 

The current measures in practice regarding the driving range will largely stay 
in effect, with the exception of some class sizes at Leadbetter Golf Academy, 
which will be capped at 5 students per group.  The LGA fitness area will also 
be closed until further notice. 

We would like to take this opportunity to remind members of the following 
measures in place: 

 Laguna Practice is closed on Tuesday 
 Booking a slot at the range is encouraged as we are required to 

strictly adhere to capacity measures in place.  Individuals without a 
booking may be denied entry to the facility if we are at capacity.  
Bookings can be made by calling the shop at 6741 1111 

 All customers are required to enter through the front door and 
complete temperature screening and Trace Together scanning 

 A maximum of one golfer per bay with the exception of Toptracer 
Lounge, where 2 are allowed 

 No spectators are allowed 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SOCIAL & RECREATION 

Gym Operations 

With the heightened Covid-19 measures in place regarding the closure of 
indoor gyms, we regret to inform that DFit Gym will be closed from 
Saturday, May 8 through Sunday, May 30, 2021. 

All prior reservations made for this period will be cancelled automatically. 

All outdoor activities are limited to 5 persons per group. Indoor activities are 
suspended until further notice.  

Tennis Court 

Bookings for tennis court are still required, and it is compulsory to list any 
guests that are part of your booking. 

Please find the rules and regulations for tennis court hire through the 
following link: 

www.dusitthanilagunasingapore.com/lifestyle/tennis-courts  

Swimming Pool 

The swimming pool is still open for use. Members must make advance 
booking to avoid disappointments. Walk-ins are not encouraged as there 
might be a surge in use of swimming pool following closure of the Gym. 
Please find details of the swimming pool, booking timings and booking 
procedures through the following link: 

www.dusitthanilagunasingapore.com/lifestyle/swimming-pool  

 

While this is a slight movement backward in our fight to eradicate COVID-19, 
with everyone’s continued attention and vigilance, we will be able to keep 
Laguna National and Singapore safe.  We thank you for your support. 

The Management 

http://www.dusitthanilagunasingapore.com/lifestyle/tennis-courts
http://www.dusitthanilagunasingapore.com/lifestyle/swimming-pool

